
Oppose HB 1297 
 
Approval voting for Fargo City Commission is believed to favor left-wing candidates. 
However, in the most recent election, using approval voting, a conservative candidate 
won the election, beating out a left-wing candidate.  Approval voting has thus been shown 
to NOT to favor the left.  The voters of Fargo are happy with approval voting, and it aFects 
no other jurisdiction. There is no problem that HB 1297 needs to solve. Perhaps other 
cities should try it. Please vote no.  Thank you. 


